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BROOKE HILL ACADEMY

7th February 2024
Dear Parent/Carer,

There is an opportunity for your year 5/6 child to attend a ‘Boys football development festival’.
The event will be held on Tuesday 12" March 2024 @ UCC, 4:30pm - 6:00pm. The session will
be a mixture of fun games, activities, and friendly matches.

As this session is not run by the school, parents/carers will need to provide transport to and from
the event if their child is attending. We ask that your child wears an appropriate sports kit and
arrives with a water bottle.

Please sign and return the slip below as soon as possible to confirm your child’s attendance so we
can pass on interest to event hosts.

Yours sincerely,
Ms. Frost

Child’s Name.......ccooiiiiiiii e == 1o (o 1U] o
Please return this slip as soon as possible

My child will be attending the girls’ football sessions @ UCC on Friday 8" March, 4:30pm-6:00pm.
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